
 
 
 

 
 

                                                                        

 
13th December 2024 

Dear parents and carers, 

The end of term is rapidly approaching and things have been as busy as ever at Torridon.  This 

week, Nursery were treated to an interactive theatre performance, Year 2 had a great time at 

their Royal Opera House workshops, Year 3 and Year 4 loved their school trips and Year 5 and 

6 were very proud to kick off our festive performance assemblies.  Our fabulous string ensemble 

performed brilliantly at Lewisham Shopping Centre this morning and steel pans club are lifting 

our festive spirits performing at our assembly performances this week.   

The children had such fun at the disco last night.  Huge thank you to Emma and the wonderful 

team of PTA volunteers for organising and running the event.   

Our festive performances continue next week.  We hope you will be able to join us.  On 

Wednesday, children are invited to wear their own clothes or something festive for our 

Christmas lunch celebration.   

Have a lovely weekend 

Best wishes   

Manda George 

Headteacher 

Rights Respecting School  
 

This week during our rights respecting assemblies 

we have been discussing Human Rights Day. On 

10th December 1948, the Universal Declaration of 

Human Rights was adopted by the United Nations 

General Assembly. The aim of all human rights is 

to make people’s lives better. We had lots of 

discussions about article 4 and article 41 that 

remind us that human rights are the responsibility of the government who must use 

their laws to protect the rights of us all.  

 

Hazelbank Road, Catford, London, SE6 1TG 

Headteacher: Manda George 

Telephone: 0208 697 2762 

Email: admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

Website: www.torridonprimary.lewisham.co.uk 

Twitter: @TorridonPrimary 

mailto:admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk
http://www.torridonprimary.lewisham.co.uk/


Christmas Menu - Festive Feast  
  

We will be having our festive feast on 

Wednesday 18th December 2024. If your 

child usually has a packed lunch but 

would like a school lunch on the 18th, 

please email the school office: 

admin@torriondprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

 

Children are invited to wear 

their own clothes on the 18th.  

If they would like to wear 

something festive, they are 

very welcome to do so.   

 

Torridon String Ensemble 
Torridon String Ensemble played a lovely 

concert for members of the public at Lewisham 

Shopping Centre today. They played 

wonderfully, and the audience were very 

pleased. We were joined by Stillness Junior 

School who sang festive songs and one of their 

children played with us on the violin. 
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Reception – Toy and Book Sale Fundraiser 
    

 



Resource Base – Sensory Snow  

     
We have been learning all about the Christmas season. For our sensory activity, we made snow 

using shaving foam and cornflour. The children really enjoyed the texture and the smell of the 

snow and used plastic strainers to make it snow from above.  

 

Nursery Performance  
This week the children watched the performance ‘The Perfect Present.’  They had a visit from a 

magical elf. The children became elves and enjoyed ringing the bells along to ‘Jingle Bells’ and 

popping the bubbles.  

 

Year 2 – Writing  
This week, Year 2 have had lots of fun retelling 

the story of ‘The Curious Elephant’ and how 

Elephant got his glorious, long trunk. We 

discussed the importance of using actions, facial 

expressions and tone of voice to make our 

performances amazing! After all that fun, we 

then began to think of our very own African 

fables which we will be writing next week. 



Year 3 Visit to the Natural History Museum 
On Wednesday, Year 3 children made their way to the Natural 

History Museum to explore rocks and fossils, as part of our learning 

in science this term. It was a very exciting and informative day. We 

saw fascinating igneous, sedimentary and metamorphic rocks from 

all over the world, and all sorts of fossils that were millions of years 

old! The highlight of the day was the dinosaur exhibition, where we 

saw a Christmassy dinosaur up close. He was huge and quite terrifying, but we were very 

brave… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 Trip to Greenwich Park and The Maritime Museum 
Year 4 children thoroughly enjoyed their trip to the Maritime Museum on Thursday.  We felt like 

intrepid explorers trekking through Greenwich Park (we did a lot of walking!)  Our first stop 

was to look at (and stand on) the Greenwich Meridian line.  We have been learning about this 

important line of longitude in our geography lessons this term.  Next, we visited the Polar 

Worlds exhibition in the Maritime Museum to discover more about the adventures of 

courageous explorers in these frosty regions.  We found some artefacts from Matthew Henson’s 

expedition to the North Pole.  We have been learning about his story, as told by Catherine 

Johnson in ‘Race to the Frozen North’, in our reading and writing lessons. 

      

 

 

 

 

Standing on the Greenwich Meridian and taking in the 

view of London. 

 



Year 5 Assembly  
Over the last couple of weeks, year 5 have been practising for their Christmas assembly. Their 

hard work was clear for all to see this morning as they wowed the parents and carers who 

came to see them perform. From the talented instrumentalists, to the awe-inspiring dancers 

and the rib-tickling jokes, it was an amazing experience for all who were able to attend. 

 

Year 6 – Writing  
This week, in writing, the children were introduced to their new text type - a 

balanced argument. They started by exploring a model; they went on to work in 

groups to look at the use of language, as well as the structural techniques used in 

such texts. As they prepare to write their own balanced arguments next week, they 

identified features, stated their purpose and gave some examples. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Trumpet and Brass Lessons  
 
We are planning to start brass lessons on the trumpet this academic year for years 4-6 children. 
If your child would be interested, please go to the school website's music page and apply for a 
lesson, choosing "Trumpet".  
 
Applying for a lesson will not guarantee that a lesson will be provided but will allow us to find 
out if there is enough interest to get a tutor in.  
 
Instrument rental through the school will be available at competitive rates.  
 
Spaces may be available for other instruments soon, so please apply for 
any of these if you would like your child to go on a waiting list.  
 
https://www.torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk/curriculum/creative-curriculum/music/ 

 

Royal Opera House Workshops 
Year 2 took part in Create and Sing this week. The online 

workshops were a taster to introduce a fun musical 

adventure.. Live from the Opera House,  artists from the Royal 

Opera gave the children an insight into Mozart's The Magic 

Flute. 

The children experienced dramatic singing becoming an opera 

chorus, discovering the story and characters along the way 

through staging and movement. 
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Dates for Your Diary 
Monday 16th December  9.00 Year 1 assembly performance  

2.00 Resource Base assembly performance  
2.45 Year 2 assembly performance  

Tuesday 17th December  Early Years Nativity performance  
9.00am OR 2.45pm  

Wednesday 18th December  Christmas Lunch (children can wear their own clothes) 
3.15pm Reception toy and book sale 

Thursday 19th December  9.00 Year 3 performance assembly  
2.45 Year 4 performance assembly  

Friday 20th December  Last day of the autumn term   
2pm finish 

Monday 23rd December – 
Friday 3rd January  

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY  

Monday 6th January 2025  First day of the spring term  
Friday 17th January  INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED TO CHILDREN  
Tuesday 21st January  Year 2 to the Science Museum 
Wednesday 22nd January  Year 1 trip to the Royal Observatory 
Thursday 30th January  PTA Sponsored Bounce  
Week beginning 3rd February  Year 6 assessment week 
Wednesday 5th February  9am – parent and carer coffee morning with the Mental 

Health Schools Team  
Tuesday 11th February  Safer Internet Day  
Thursday 13th and Friday 14th 
February  

Whole school art exhibition  
PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATES  

Friday 14th February  PTA fundraiser (Non-uniform day)   
Monday 17th –  
Friday 21st February  

HALF TERM HOLIDAY  

Week beginning 24th February  Year 4 swimming lessons start 
Thursday 27th and Friday 28th 
February  

Book Fair 

Thursday 6th March  World Book Day 
Week beginning 10th March  National Science Week 
Monday 10th March  Yellow class to Mudchute Farm 
Thursday 13th March  Red class to Mudchute Farm 
Friday 14th March  Blue class to Mudchute Farm 
Week beginning 17th March  Assessment week 
Sunday 23rd March  Corbett Chase 
Tuesday 25th and Thursday 27th 
March  

Parent and carer open evenings 

Tuesday 1st April  Year 5 and Year 6 tag rugby tournament  
Friday 4th April  Last day of spring term  

 



 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Logan  For doing good listening and sitting during carpet times. Well done, Logan! 😊   

Nursery AM  Klesti  For playing nicely with his friends and for joining in during story time. Well done, Klesti! 

😊  

Nursery PM  Ira  For being very helpful during tidy up time and for joining in during carpet time. Well 

done, Ira! 😊   

Blue Class  Azariah  For growing in confidence to speak aloud to the whole class and for always being 
enthused to learn. Well done, Azariah!  

Red Class  Karson  For his name writing and positive attitude to learning. Well done Karson!  

Yellow Class  Conan  For working so hard in phonics and always trying his best. Well done!  

1M  Rory  For his creative play and problem solving at forest school this week. Keep up the good 
work, Rory!  

1N  Miracle  For her enthusiasm for learning. She has been counting carefully and remembering the 

spelling of some words. She is also always friendly and welcoming. 😊   

1W   Nara For her enthusiasm and joy learning the words to our performance song. She has learned 
and memorised the words so well. Well done!  

2E  Lisanna  For her effort and focus during our learning this week. She has been producing amazing 

pieces of writing, using lovely, imaginative expanded noun phrases. Well done! 😊  

2S   Ava For all of her hard work and enthusiasm in all areas of her learning. Well done for being 

such a wonderful role model to your peers Ava 😊   
2SW   Carter  For being so kind and helpful to both his peers and the adults in the classroom! Well 

done, Carter!    

3A  Navpreet  For all your hard work and effort this week, especially during maths. Good work, 

Navpreet! 😊   

3G  Lotta  For always trying her best and reading through her learning to make edits. Keep it up! 

😊   

3S  Logan  For fantastic behaviour for learning all week. Well done for working so hard, keep it up! 

😊  

4K  Junior  For his focus and effort in writing this week. Well done for writing a lovely opening 

paragraph. Keep up the hard work😊  
4L  Ottilie  For her effort and passion in promoting comic club but also for her fantastic support of 

her partner on our school trip. Well done!  

4S  Baybee  For writing superb complex sentences using all the things that we have been learning: 
adverbs, expanded nouns phrases and subordinating conjunctions. Brilliant effort 

Baybee, keep it up!  

5C  Rashid  For the great effort that he has put into his learning recently. I hope he keeps it up! Well 
done!  

5L  Vega  For always actively participating in lessons and reading aloud during whole class 
reading. Well done!  

5V  Harmony  For always participating in class discussions. Well done Harmony. Keep it up 😊   

6A  Azariah  For being an excellent role model for our class, and for his excellent approach towards all 
his learning. Keep it up!   

6L  Joshua  For producing a well-thought-out narrative and always being on task. Well done!  

6R  Rashvin  For consistently demonstrating all the core values and achieving a perfect score in his 
arithmetic assessment. Well done.  

RB Blue  Elliot  Well done for trying so hard during assessment week!  

RB Green  Joshua  Well done for such a positive week of learning, we are proud of you for becoming more 
independent when attempting your learning.   



Donations For Inclusion  
We are gathering exciting resources to support our attention 

and listening interventions in the Early Years and KS1. We 

would therefore be very grateful if you have any of the below 

items that you could donate: 

bubbles 

bubble wands 

bubble machines 

touchable bubbles 

standard balloons 

flying rocket balloons 

chattering teeth 

wind-up toys 

an ocean drum 

bouncy balls 

animal noise maker 

children’s musical 

instruments 

light up toys 

yo-yos 

fidget spinners 

spinning tops 

mouldable foam soap 

whistles 

hand bells 

party blowers 

noisy putty 

bouncy putty 

slime 

magnetic putty 

kinetic sand 

squishy or stretchy things 

small objects that fly 

jumping frog 

mini pull and release cars 

 

Weekly Attendance  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to those classes who won the attendance trophies this week. Let’s see which classes 

have the best attendance next week! 

Class Attendance  Class  Attendance  Class  Attendance  
1M 94%   3A 95%  5C 96% 

 

1N 93%  3G 87%   5L 92%  

1W 96.7%   3S 98% 

  

5V 95%   

2S 
 

96.9% 

 

4K 93%  6A 92%   

2SW 92%   4L 95%   6R 91%   

2E 88%   4S 90%   6L 92%   



Holiday Club 
 

 



CHRISTMAS SHOWS 

 
Following last year’s hugely successful production of Jack & the 
Beanstalk, Pantomime is back at Catford’s Broadway Theatre. Susie 

McKenna and her award-winning team are working their magic to 

create this lavish production of Sleeping Beauty. Welcome to 
Lewishtonia, where once upon a time, a princess is born. Not invited 

to the celebration party, wicked fairy Carabosse casts an evil spell 
which changes the Princess's life forever - but can she take charge of 

her own destiny and rewrite her story? Packed with fun for all the 

family, and brought right up to date, Susie has crafted a spellbinding 

show with colourful characters, knockabout comedy, show-stopping 

routines, and no shortage of magic and sparkle. The perfect Gothic 

fairytale with a soulful twist running through the 31 December. 

Here’s a taster of our wonderful Sleeping Beauty at 

https://youtu.be/ecXpVUG0L8c?si=4x06WPV6pt_naNO9  

Use the code SCHOOL for £10 off Bands A, B, and C on the 

performances listed below 

• 5pm 15th December Sunday  
• 2pm 19th December Thursday  
• 1pm 20th December Friday  
• 6pm 20th December Friday  
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Community Christmas Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come along to Moon Lane Books for our annual 
Christmas Pop-Up Market - this year runs in collaboration 
with our wonderful neighbours: Marchetti and Forest Hill 
Christmas Trees. 

Tick off all the names on your Christmas shopping list, 
pick a tree and enjoy delicious Christmas treats, all in 
your local area. Here at Moon Lane you can shop our 
incredible range of books, puzzles and games, before 
heading upstairs to the pop-up market to select gifts from 
the collection of stunning handcrafted jewelry, toys, 
ceramics, and other wonderful pieces from local artists. 

 

 

 

 



Chorister For A Day 


